Superintendent’s Report

February 22nd, 2016
        I.
   Tentative Allocations
Included this month for consideration is the tentative allocations for approval.  SBDM funds figured at the usual 3.5% of the SEEK base, and staffing allocations a little more reserved than what earlier conversations may have indicated.  In short, TES and SCMS is scheduled to lose a teacher as a result of enrollment, SCES lost a primary position, but picked it back up in the intermediate levels to stay “even,” and SCHS will retain the September addition due to enrollment growth.  Further, the Assistant Principal at TES and the establishment of full-time chorus positions at both SCMS and SCHS as part of the October Needs Assessment have been placed on hold for the time being. 
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
January 27th, OVEC; Shelbyville
February 18th, Seante Ed. Committee; Frankfort

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
N/A
        VI.    School Calendars 
Two calendar proposals are on the agenda for action; 2015-2016, and 2016-2017.  After attending the Senate Ed Committee, I feel much better about the prospects for the 2016-2017 calendar as the bill designating a late August beginning date was ultimately pulled from consideration for the time being.  The current calendar will require capturing the Friday before Spring Break as an instructional day while placing the reflected Records Day elsewhere in the calendar.  This recommendation will be contingent upon not missing anymore school for inclement weather.  If we miss another day, it will ultimately push us into the following week and a June 5th graduation.  It wouldn’t be in our best interest to come back the Tuesday after Memorial Day for the last instructional day, and then wait until June 5th for graduation; thus the contingency.
      VII.    New Elementary School
Although nothing formal on the agenda this month, architects, engineers, and administration met for hours a couple of weeks ago to thoroughly cover the design elements of the construction documents.  The BOE will have various choices relating to additional components and further considerations with approximate costs listed so that we can openly discuss the design with an idea of the overall cost attached.
